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Waterways Committee Meeting March 27,2018
Minutes

A meeting of the Town of Barnstable Waterways Committee was held on March 27,2018 at

Town Hall - Selectman's Conference Room. The meeting was called to order at 7:03 pm by
Chairman Jack Meade.

Call to Order:
Board Members present: Jack Meade, Robert Hazelton, Peter Cross and Paul Everson
Board Members absent: Ted Komenda
Town Staff present: Brian W. Taylor, Assistant Harbormaster/Mooring Officer

Meeting Minutes:
Approval of August 22,2017 and February27,2078 minutes. All meetings are recorded and

available on line at Towns web site.

Notice of Intent (NOI):
l.O'Brien, Timothy R, Trustee, Windswept Way Realty Trust, 196 Windswept Way, Osterville,
MA Map 052 Parcel 002-002. Applicant is proposing to construct and maintain a boardwalk, a

seasonal pier, ramp and float in Cotuit Bay.
No Objections

2. White, James N & O'Brien, Patricia A, Trustees, White Revocable Trust; 50 Fox Island Road,
Osterville, MA Map 096 Parcel 001. Applicants are proposing to replace the existing 32' ell with
a2l' ell extended 5' further from shore and rotated approximately 10 degrees, and to relocate the
existing float from the north side ofthe pier to the south side ofthe pier and expand from 160 sfto
the allowable 200 sf.

No Objections Harbormaster Staff request reflective tape on the pilings.

Mooring Appeals:
None

Old Business: Comprehensive Dredge Plan, Funding Sources: We will update WWC Members
with the Fee Structure and will be forlhcomins when we more information.

New Business: None

Correspondence: Beacon Marine Construction would, like to apply for a commercial
mooring permit in the Cordwood Mooring Field. Beacon Marine was approved for this
commercial mooring in Cotujt Oyster Mooring Field. The Waterways Committee believes that
Beacon Marine serves as positive benefit to the Town of Barnstable, the public and our
waterways. This is an annual mooring permit only. Location will be determined by the
Harbormasters office.

Harbor Master Report: Harbormaster's Office is busy permitting the mooring renewals.
With the spring upon us the mooring officer will be meeting with all mooring servicers to
strength relationships and communication. Channel markers will be placed in the water
starting in April. Harbormaster staff will be offering moorings starting April I't. A mass
mailing will be sent out by email. Lastly, Derek Lawson is now the supervisor of the
Harbormaster Department. Dan Horn is still the Harbormaster but is also now the MEA
Department Director.

Adjournment: There being no further business, the meeting adjourned at 8:04pm
Respectfully submitted,

Brian W. Tavlor. Assistant Harbormaster/Moorins Officer


